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SUGGESTIONS

The Committee on Budgets calls on the Committee on Economic and Monetary Affairs, as 
the committee responsible, to incorporate the following suggestions into its motion for a 
resolution:

1. Underlines that the swift and decisive mobilisation of significant EU budgetary 
resources was instrumental in cushioning the impact of the COVID-19 crisis;

2. Stresses that the Recovery and Resilience Facility (RRF) requires that the European 
Semester be reshaped to ensure the delivery of high-quality and ambitious national 
recovery and resilience plans (NRRPs); considers that the NRRPs are an opportunity for 
the Member States to address identified structural challenges and to make their 
economies more shock-resistant, sustainable and inclusive in line with the European 
Pillar of Social Rights and the Sustainable Development Goals;

3. Welcomes the Recovery and Resilience Scoreboard, which is designed to monitor 
progress on the implementation of the RRF; calls on the Commission to develop tools to 
ensure the robust implementation of the NRRPs and measure the attainment of targets 
and milestones as a prerequisite for the disbursement of RRF funds;

4. Reiterates the need for Member States to have the necessary control mechanisms in 
place to ensure respect for the rule of law and protect the EU’s financial interests;

5. Recalls that public funding is key to achieving the 2030 climate objectives and 
addressing other social and economic challenges; considers that all options to 
incentivise Member State investments to tackle those challenges should be on the table, 
specifically the revision of the Stability and Growth Pact to promote a future-oriented 
economy and the extension of lending and borrowing capacities at EU level, building on 
NextGenerationEU;

6. Believes that RRF governance, notably the assessment and approval of the NRRPs by 
the Commission and the Council, provides a solid foundation for discussions on how to 
allow sufficient public investment under the fiscal rules;

7. Recalls that the design of NextGenerationEU requires debt repayment through new own 
resources of the EU budget.


